AUGUST 27, 1974

Office of the White House Press Secretary

NOTICE TO THE PRESS

Prime Minister Tanaka of Japan, after his official visits to Mexico and Brazil, will stopover in Washington, D. C. on September 21 to meet with President Ford.

The principal purpose of the meeting is to establish personal contact and to discuss general American-Japanese relations. Prime Minister Tanaka's last visit to Washington was in August, 1973. He met Mr. Ford at the time during a meeting with Congressional leaders.

#

